
Participants
Bill Scott, Kathy Keim-Robinson, Roberta Phillip, Mary Richardson, Rachel Spigal, Greg Belisle, Diana Hall, Lori Kenney
Collective Impact Timing
Cradle to Career Collaboratives   

The Cradle to Career RFP for conveners is in the process of being finalized and community input sessions about the RFP details will be held October.  The first set of collaboratives, probably two or three, will be tentatively brought before the Cradle Career Council for selection at their January meeting.  

Joanne is interested in pulling together a collaborative whether or not we’re an official Cradle to Career collaborative.  Social Venture Partners and the Commission on Children, Families & Community are in conversation about a collaborative focused on early childhood supports.
Portland Plan   Diana anticipates we will see the final draft in the next week or so.  She has heard that there are significant changes from the original draft so we will be eager to see whether SUN is mentioned in all sections as requested.  Once it is released, we will be reviewing it to see what input/response we want to offer.
Expiring Grants   Bill reminded us that we should begin to track expiring grants for the next budget year and any other pertinent budget issues.  

Next Steps:

· Diana will bring information on expiring grants to the next meeting.

Other Issues/Opportunities  
· The Governor has announced membership of his new Education Investment Board.  Bill will be talking with folks this week and will have an update for us. 
· Joe Zehnder is looping SUN into a grant they are writing with Metro

Outreach Visits   Bill provided a recap of the new round of outreach visits:

· Lisa Sedlar, New Seasons:  Lisa knew very little about SUN and is very interested in taking a leadership role in convening a collaborative to support kids.  She offered to provide food.  
· Sandi McDonough, Portland Business Alliance:  Bill talked with Sandi about the Portland Business Alliance being a sponsor or co-sponsor in convening a collaborative.  Sandi was open to this although she said they would not be likely to have staffing.  Bill asked her for a place to meet, refreshments and help recruiting other members of the business community and government community, such as the Citizen’s Crime Commission – along with her participation on the group  
· Sue Hildick, Chalkboard  Sue is a systems thinker and quickly understood that SUN is a system, not a program and also got it why having SUN in every school is important.  She too is interested in working with us, perhaps to enhance our evaluation of SUN.  They are focused on teacher quality.  We could work with them on culture-specific teaching effectiveness. 
Bill encouraged us to initiate conversations with potential partners for the collaborative who can help us get beyond the public agencies and groups now deeply involved in SUN with the objective of getting all community support systems in the conversation.  How would we have to adapt things to fully go “universal” with SUN? 

STRIVE Convening in Portland   STRIVE will be in Portland September 15-16 to convene their Cradle to Career Network.  We have the opportunity to have a conversation about community schools and how to connect and embed them in Cradle to Career on September 15th from 1:15 – 2:15 p.m. at the Governor Hotel.  Diana said there is a possibility we can lead and/or assist in framing the discussion.  There will be other cities attending that we can connect with to discuss what has worked well for them in terms of engaging partners we do have in our network yet, and to help us with our message about Every School a SUN CS.  Two key questions for SUN would be:
1. How do we expand SUN to be universal?

2. How have other folks connected with partners we have not connected with yet?

Diana will ask our national colleagues what their priorities are for learning about community schools so we can factor that into the structure of the discussion.
Presentation 
Workgroup members discussed the presentation and responses from the SUN CC with the following thoughts:

· Put more emphasis on the fact that SUN will need to evolve to fully go universal.  The presentation may imply that it is already fully defined.  It currently has a great foundation but is going to have to evolve.  Greg will work with Diana on how to emphasize this.
· Include a question to illicit input:  “What opportunities does it offer to you to do what you want?”

· Add “Multnomah County” somewhere on the slides to show what geography it covers

· Move “goals” to after the “What is a SUN CS” slide

· Move slide showing number of schools, numbers served to before the family story

· Move the “Collective Impact” definition slide to after the title slide about Collective Impact

· Stories about impact on students/families:
· Have a few different stories available, some with a lighter touch.  If all the stories show high need and many supports, it may send the wrong message.  

· Justice system connection may not have a positive connotation for all listeners

· Include a variety of different services in the stories

· Show that SUN offers some of the services schools can no longer afford, such as music, art, recreation.

· A food pantry story would be good – something we’ve always wanted that has become possible through our structure and a group of partners

· Rachel, Mary R. and Kathy K-R all have good stories about families
· Delete the “Contributing Indicators” slide

· Include a poverty map that shows gradations of free and reduced lunch
· Population density instead of numbers
Total Funding Spent in Multnomah County on Youth and Families 
Diana and Roberta are fine-tuning County numbers.  DHS is having a hard time singling out funding for kids and families.  Metro is unable to identify zoo funding that is specific to Multnomah County so will not have a number for us on the zoo.  Nearly all the school district information is in.  Worksystems has provided information on their funding.  We’re getting closer but this is more complicated than we anticipated!
Next Steps:

· Diana will connect with Jerry Burns about the DHS number

Next Steps
Action Items:

· Mary R., Kathy K-R, and Rachel will gather stories

· Discuss expiring grants at the next workgroup meeting (Diana will bring information)

· Draft response to Portland Plan at the next meeting

· Make sure a city representative attends the next meeting to assist in our work on the Portland Plan

· Our regular monthly meetings will be from 1:30 to 3 p.m. on the 4th Tuesday (instead of 2-3:30 p.m.)

Next Every School a SUN CS meeting:  
Tuesday, September 27th, 1:30 – 3:00  p.m.  
Multnomah Building, Room 635
501 SE Hawthorne 
Future meeting:  Tuesday, October 25th, 1:30 – 3:00 p.m. Multnomah Building, Room 625
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